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Wednesday October 9, 2013 

 
Meeting Minutes 

 

                
 
 

           
 Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and stated the purpose of the 

meeting is to work together as a team and learn from each other.  
 

 Donna then asked everyone to introduce themselves.  The sign in sheet is attached to these 
Meeting Minutes. 

 
 Following introductions, Donna Danson stated she had not received any corrections for the last 

set of Meeting Minutes, so as of now they are approved.  
 

 Donna stated that Ed Ward could not attend the meeting due to a conflict. He relayed the 
message through Donna that there was nothing new to report.  

 
 Laurie Windham provided the Construction Project Update.  

o I-75 at US 441 Interchange Improvements – 
Design/build project that is underway. Old KFC restaurant has been removed and work 
is scheduled to begin later this month. An open house held recently had a good turnout 
of local residents and business owners truly interested in the project. For the most part, 
people seem supportive. 

o SR 121 at 34th Street – 
The construction of a turn lane into the YMCA is well underway.  Crews have shifted to 
night work due to traffic volume and proximity of the project to the intersection with 53rd 
Avenue. 

 
 Craig Carnes gave the ITS/511 Update.  

o Craig and Pete attended the opening presentation for the University of Florida Technical 
Institute. Pete and others are working with them to connect both networks so traffic data 
and videos can be shared for their research.  

o The I-75 / US 441 Project was advertised and awarded to Hinson Electrical Company 
out of Jacksonville. This project will hopefully start in early January and be completed 
around February or March of 2015.   



o The Central Office Executive committee has provided funding for I-10 from I-295 in 
Jacksonville to US 90 East in Leon County. The first portion of this project will be fiber 
only but will eventually include ITS devices.  

o Funding for the fiber portion of I-75 from SR 24 to the Georgia line should start in 2015 
and the funding for complete ITS device deployment should start in 2016.  
 

 Donna led the Agency Reviews. 
o COG – Chris Dolan – Not doing any more ITS installations for devices only working on 

flashing yellow installations and some fiber tie ins 
o FHP – No issues for discussion.  
o GPD – No issues for discussion.  
o FDOT Maintenance – No issues for discussion.  
o DBI / Asset Management – No issues for discussion.  
o Medical Examiner – Cathy Weldon stated there were 2 traffic fatalities, one in which 

there was a delay in notification causing a delay in response time. County Dispatch and 
FHP asked Cathy to provide the Medical Examiner’s on-call schedule to help ensure 
proper notification.   

o Fire Department – Larry Stewart mentioned the new unit with a mass casualty bus that 
will be coming on line in the next week or two. The bus is only one of two in the state of 
Florida and has the capabilities to transport 20 stretcher bound patients and 24 senior 
or wheelchair bound patients. It will be a special call unit used for rehab as well as a 
transport unit in the event of a large scale incident. There will be a presentation and 
walk-through of the bus during the next meeting.  

o Emergency Management – Ebbin Spellman stated Alachua has had no activations in 
the past quarter. An ICS Training Course will be held in the EOC offices on October 
28th-30th.  Ebbin will email Craig with the websites for the training course for Craig to 
pass along to the group. Ebbin mentioned there is a duty officer available by calling 
dispatch 24/7, 365 days of the year.  

o Wrecker Association – University Towing – Rick Moore stated there have been several 
larger truck wrecks in the past month causing problems. One incident involved a beer 
truck spilling its load on US 301.   

o Division of Forestry - Jamie Rittenhouse mentioned the record rainfall in July has 
decreased fires. He stated since the last Team meeting, there have been zero wildfires, 
307 burn authorizations for 422 acres, and 405 burn piles in Alachua County. In 
Bradford County there have been zero wildfires, 36 burn authorizations at 19 acres, and 
82 burn piles since the last Team meeting.  

o FDEP-BER / Alachua Environmental – Don Mozick stated they were notified late 
regarding the plane crash. Alachua dispatch will check on the cause of the delay in 
notification.  

 
 Donna led the Incident Debrief. 

o The incident list is attached to these meeting minutes. 
o An incident on Friday, October 4th was not included on the incident report but consisted 

of a pile burn in Columbia County that extended into the night time. The wind caused 
the smoke to go onto I-75 and projections showed a good chance of fog. Dispatch 
notified DBI who responded for a possible Interstate shutdown. FDOT became involved 
for the possible US 441 detour and southbound I-75 shutdown. No roads were closed 
due to sufficient visibility throughout the night. The authorization was for 2 piles at a time 
and 12 were lit concurrently so those responsible will be fined and will pay for the 
suppression performed by the Division of Forestry. Everything seemed to work well 
although FHP and DBI would have liked more notification.  

o The incident at US 301 and Hawthorne was discussed.  This incident involved an AT&T 
utility line which was down and took a long time to address. FDOT helped with the MOT 



because they were already on scene, but it should normally be the responsibility of the 
utility company to provide their own MOTs.  

 
 Craig Carnes provided an update on the SHRP II Incident Management Training Course.  

o SHRP II Incident Management Training is a FHWA funded training course which 
teaches responders safety from incident response through scene clearance.  

 
 Announcements:  Next Alachua/Bradford Traffic Incident Management Team meeting will be 

December 11, 2013 at the FDOT Gainesville Operations Office – 5301 N.E. 39th Ave., 
Gainesville, Florida.  

o Donna and Craig thanked the Team members for attending and participating in the 
meetings.  

o Alachua-Bradford TIM Team Newsletter – Laurie Windham thanked everyone who sent 
material to be included in the newsletter. It is in the editing stages and should be out by 
the first of the week.  

o EOC has a full scale exercise being held on October 24th starting at 8 a.m.  
o Ed Seifert stated call boxes are being removed on all Interstates in Florida by early next 

year. Steve Scanlan mentioned mileposts had been mounted on the call boxes, so once 
the call boxes are removed a contractor will be installing new milepost signs.  

 
 










